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Miller Valley Road & Grove Avenue Sidewalk Improvements 

July 2025 

ROADWAY PROJECT 

The project generally consists of sidewalk and sidewalk ramp improvements along Miller 
Valley Road and Grove Avenue between Whipple Street and Gurley Street. The primary 
scope of work is to remove and replace sidewalk and sidewalk ramps that are not 
accessible with a mobility device or are not ADA compliant. 
 
Work includes the removal and replacement of sidewalk, sidewalk ramps, driveway 
entrances, and curb and gutter. Other improvements may include an ADA compliant 
sidewalk on the east side of Grove Avenue at Lincoln Avenue, roadway improvements to 
provide space for a sidewalk on the west side of Grove Avenue between Elrod Road and 
Garden Street, work to provide ADA compliant roadway crossings, pedestrian signage 
and roadway markings, and the relocation/removal of overhead utility and street light 
poles encroaching into sidewalks and sidewalk ramps. 
 
A design services contract was awarded to Burgess & Niple in May 2025. Design has 
started and is scheduled to be completed by Spring 2026. The City anticipates advertising 
for bids, awarding a construction contract for the first phase, and starting construction in 
Summer 2026, and completing construction of the first phase by the end of 2026. 
 

City Contact Information 

Project Manager: Scott Balck 

Phone: (928) 777-1130 

 

https://prescott-az.gov/capital-improvement-projects/capital-improvement-program/

